Dear Sir/Madam
 

Medicare operates a scheme called the "Family Safety Net".
 

Under this scheme, the out of pocket medical expenses of a family (as defined by the Government) are added together towards a threshold amount. Once this threshold is reached, the rate of Medicare rebate increases for the remainder of the calendar year.
 

Under this scheme a teenage couple who have begun cohabiting that morning can walk into a Medicare office and be registered as a family. Medicare officers will not ask any questions or challenge the legitimacy of their claim to be a family. Once the combined out-of-pocket expenses for this couple exceeds the threshold, they will automatically be rebated at the higher rate. 
 

By way of contrast, a same sex couple who have lived together for many years cannot be recognised as a family by Medicare because of the Government's discriminatory policy. 
 

A same sex couple, in a long term relationship and who are raising children are not considered to be a family for Medicare purposes, whereas a pair of temporarily shacked up teenagers are.
 

Because of this policy, many families are being forced to forego benefits they would otherwise have been entitled to. Law abiding taxpayers are treated as second class citizens because the Government chooses actively to enforce a policy of discrimination.
 

I offer this as a particular clear case of discrimination, as well as an example of the absurdity of the way Medicare defines a family.
 

Yours faithfully 
 

Stuart Buss
 

[Details removed]
